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Happy new year to you all from Hoole St Michaels and welcome back to a new 

decade. May I first thank you all for my lovely Christmas presents; I was 

overwhelmed by your generosity.  

This Half term we will be looking at Water, Water Everywhere! Along with our 

learning we will be continuing our growth mind-set, setting our YET goals and 

working towards making positive small steps.  

 

Curriculum Information: 

 

 Swimming: 

This term Enterprise will be taking part in swimming lessons. A letter will be 

sent home with details of the lessons and what the children will need. Lesson will 

be every Tuesday. 

 

 Reading: 

Reading is so important to us at Hoole St Michaels and especially in 

Enterprise Class. The children have felt so inspired by last half terms reading 

and visit to ‘The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe’ that they have design a 

new reading corner based on the book. 

 

 



Keep a look out for a new home reading system launching after February half 

term! Detail about the new system information will be on the school website, 

be released on dojo and sent home in a letter. 

 

 

 Times Tables: 

 

This half term Miss Topping is hosting a times table club. The club will run 

every Thursday lunchtime, and is there to support Year 4 pupils through 

practises for their Times table check in June.  

 

In school, we have launched Emile. There is a practise of the check on this 

programme that replicates the layout and time limits of the check. Please 

feel free to use this at home with your children. The can log in using their 

Times Table Rock Star logins. 

 

 
 A Donkey’s Tale: 

This term Enterprise class will be performing their Easter production ‘A Donkey’s 

Tale’. The performance will be on Thursday 2nd of April at 2.15pm. Mrs Barlow 

will be sending home letter to parent with information about how to purchase 

tickets. 

 

We will be having another Parent’s evening this half term and I am looking forward 

to sharing you children’s progress with you. Keep an eye on our daily dojo update 

for exciting opportunities for you to come into school and join in with your 

children learning. Just like last term, there will be lots more ‘Stay and Learn’ 

mornings and ‘Brew, Book and Biscuits’. 

We are looking forward to this term and watching your children flourish further 

in their learning. 

 

 Miss Topping and Team Enterprise! 



 

 


